GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
RAILWAYS
LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO:2093
ANSWERED ON:22.07.2004

DOUBLE RAIL LINE BETWEEN LAKSHAR AND DEHRADUN
Badi Shri Rajendra Kumar

Will the Minister of RAILWAYS be pleased to state:

(a) whether the Government has received a proposal for doubling of the rail lines between Lakshar and Dehradun in Uttaranchal ;
(b) if so, the details thereof and action taken thereon; and

(c) the time by which decision in this regard is likely to be taken or the work is likely to be started ?

Answer

MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS ( SHRIR. VELU )

(a) to (c) : Yes, Sir. A request has recently been received from the Government of Uttaranchal for doubling of Haridwar-Dehradun
section. Doubling of single line sections is taken up when their carrying capacity is saturated. The traffic on Lakshar-Haridwar-
Dehradun section has not yet reached the level to justify its doubling. The doubling of this section will be considered once the traffic
warrants the same subject to availability of resources.
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